Sensitive: NSW Government



D17/18684 File Ref: D17/00306

15 December 2017 Ms Monica Wunderlin PSA Industrial Officer 160 Clarence Street Sydney, NSW, 2001

Dear Ms Wunderlin,

Re: ADB Change Management Plan and Restructure

I write in response to your letter (undated) to the President of the Anti Discrimination Board of NSW regarding the upcoming restructure within the ADB.

I understand that you recently attended a JCC held on Monday 4 December 2017, where the issue of the restructure was also discussed. Here, Kathrina Lo, Deputy Secretary, advised that the relevant draft documents will be submitted to the Secretary in early 2018 for his approval to commence consultation with both the PSA and staff.

I take this opportunity to reconfirm this undertaking. The ADB is committed to a genuine consultative process which will commence in early 2018.

If you have an further queries, please do not hesitate to contact me on 8346 1821.

Yours Sincerely

Reece Collin Director HR Business Partner Justice Services

Level 2, Henry Deane Building, 20 Lee Street, Sydney NSW 2000 GPO Box 31 Sydney NSW 2001 Telephone: 02 8346 1821 Email: reece.collin@justice.nsw.gov.au

Reason for marking: This document may contain information that could cause damage to the NSW Government, NSW Government agencies, commercial entities or members of the public.